Notes from discussion on 2nd March 2016 regarding the Broads Climate Adaptation Plan

Simon Hooton opened the discussion by saying that the starting point needed to be at Parish Council level because “we know our villages” and the Broads Authority have never done a full adaptation plan from that base.  It was generally agreed that flooding was the main risk facing the parish.  He said that ideally a local person would be needed to co-ordinate the survey and, if there were resource implications, then the BA might be able to help.  He asked the parish council how it would like to approach the issue.  In response SH asked for Malcolm Steward to talk about the South Walsham Parish Council Emergency Plan as this would be a good starting point.

Malcolm said that a workshop had taken place where residents were asked for expressions of interest, following which the decision was made to proceed.  Four Parish Councillors became involved.  

The Environment Agency provided a map showing which properties were vulnerable to flooding.  Malcolm had visited all the property owners and given them relevant information.  A database was made of all the people with equipment such as chain saws, tractors and front-end loaders who could be available to help in the event of an emergency.  He also checked the condition of trees in the affected areas to identify any which were likely to block roads.  Simon Hooton asked about the preparations for coping with emergency evacuations, such as where people would be taken, numbers of beds and blankets etc.

Malcolm offered to provide Woodbastwick Parish Council with maps and booklets as a starting point.  

SG asked if the Parish Council should produce a plan for the whole parish or individual ones for the three villages.  Simon Hooton said that it would be better to divide the parish between areas liable to flooding and those that were not.  VA asked if any properties in the parish had been flooded in the past;  no one was aware of that happening.  AL said that the risk was down to the future rise in sea level and planning was needed for that eventuality.   

Residents pointed out that current problems occurred because of blocked drains and run off from farm land.  Simon Hooton replied that the Broads Authority's Catchment Management Team had identified the worst affected areas and that remedial work had been carried out.  

A resident suggested that the pumping stations for the sewerage systems for the three villages were particularly vulnerable.  Simon Hooton said that he had discussed this problem with Anglian Water, who have been doing their own planning work and considered that the electrical connections could be at risk.

SH thanked both the guest speakers and said that the parish council would discuss the issue and agree a way forward.  

